TRAFFIC BOARD MEETING 1058
Agenda
Planning Conference Room, 4*" Floor, City Hall
February 13, 2020

Approval of Minutes. Request to approve the minutes from Traffic Board Meeting 1057, held on January 9, 2020
Old Business

Centenary and Hawley. Mr. Correll reported that the stop sign should be moved. There should also be a crosswalk
installed. This item will be review again. Mr. Standish will report back in February. Hold until next Traffic Board Meeting,
February 13, 2020.

33 South Washington Street. Development. Mr. Brett Pritchard is waiting on a traffic study to come back. It should be
finalize by the end of December and will be submitted to the Planning Board. They are looking for access from Vestal
Avenue because South Washington is so busy. Mr. Correll is concerned because there is an outside commons area near
here. Mr. Pritchard said it would not impact the park area because of the ingress and egress locations. Mr. Correll is also
concerned about the gas tankers and how they would be entering the property because of the outside commons. Mr.
Pritchard said they could place restrictions on the times of deliveries, etc. Ms. Paddick is concerned about the type of
pavement used in this area and if it can handle trucks of this size with the additional traffic. She is also concerned about
there being enough parking without using city parking. Mr. Martinez noted that there is sufficient on-site parking. Mr.
Kraham is concerned about changes to the open commons area and making sure it works if this project goes through. Mr.
Martinez reported that the traffic impact study was sent to traffic board. They are waiting for comments on it but it can’t
be voted on until February by the planning commission. Ms. Paddick noted that there are still concerns about the internal
traffic and the drive thrus. The other concern is the gas tanks being installed underground and the environmental impact.
Hold until next Traffic Board Meeting, February 13, 2020.

New Business
Overland Drive. Road concern.

50 Front Street. Parking in front of building.
Thomas Jefferson Elementary School. Traffic flow concerns.
Charles Street Parking.

Eldredge Street Parking.



